

Pitcombe Parish Council


Minutes of Pitcombe Annual Parish Meeting held on

Tuesday 15th May 2018 in Hadspen Village Hall

Present: Councillors J. Knight (Chair of the Parish Council). C. Brook, C. Donald, R Waller and A. Wells

Also present: County Councillor Anna Groskop

Clerk: Zöe Godden
No members of the public were present

The meeting began at 19:10
1. Opening Remarks and welcome: Councillor Knight.

Councillor Knight opened the meeting by welcoming those in attendance and thanking everyone for coming. 
It was noted that apologies had been received from Councillors Comer and Currie and PCSO Tim Russell.

2. To approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 9th May 2017.

The minutes were approved as a true record. 
3. To receive a report on the work of the Parish Council for the year April 2017 - March 2018, including the Annual Accounts year end 31.3.2018.
Councillor Knight provided a full report of the events of the year, which is attached to these minutes. This included the outturn of Parish Council finances.
All members extended their thanks to Chairman John Knight for his hard work and contributions towards the Parish Council and wider community. 
4. To consider how to make use of the recently acquired telephone box in Cole. 

Chairman John Knight noted that the telephone box was actually located in Pitcombe, not Cole. It was agreed that the telephone box required repainting and some maintenance to improve its appearance. The correct paint was available. Some ideas for how to use the box in future were: exchange and mart; trusted traders; flowers; book exchange; newspaper exchange. Councillor Brook said that the Church was considering running a book exchange and it was agreed that Chairman Knight would write an article for Pitcombe News to ask residents for their ideas.
(Action Chairman Knight)
It was noted that vehicles often park in front of the box, restricting access, and that the box was leaning slightly. It was agreed that some kerbing or suchlike should be installed to ensure access to the box was maintained and that it could straightened. It was further noted that, whatever future use was decided, telephone box monitors would need to be nominated to monitor the condition of the box.
5. To discuss any motions of which notice has been given to the Clerk/Chairman.
No motions had been received. 
6. Closure and thanks.
Councillor Knight thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.

 The meeting ended at 19:25.

This meeting will be immediately followed by the Annual Parish Council 
Meeting of Pitcombe Parish Council.
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Zöe Godden
Parish Clerk


